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             PHILIPPINES
Human Rights Council

31st Session of the Working Group on the Universal Periodic Review

MAURITIUS
7 November 2018
Mister Vice-President, the Philippines welcomes the delegation of Mauritius to this UPR Session.
We commend Mauritius for efforts made to enhance the protection of the rights of women, children, the elderly, and persons with disabilities, through amendment of laws addressing equal employment rights and domestic violence.  We note the inclusion of a protocol on domestic violence and child abuse in police manuals.  
We also note that drug abuse is a matter of concern in Mauritius and we welcome the ongoing extensive anti-drug awareness campaign by the government and note its development of a comprehensive National Drug Control Master Plan for 2018 to 2020 in collaboration with the UN Office on Drugs and Crime. 

We welcome the establishment of Mauritius’ National Disaster Risk Reduction and Management Council in 2016 and initiatives related to raising awareness on climate change adaptation measures. 

In a constructive spirit, we recommend the following (for Mauritius):

1) Continue its efforts in implementing its anti-drug awareness campaign and national prevention programs; 

2) Consider utilizing human rights education and training programs to further mainstream the promotion of rights of women and children; 

3) Continue its efforts in enhancing legal measures and programs to address violence against women and children and to responding to trends in trafficking in persons; 
4) Consider ratification of major human rights instruments and their optional protocols such as the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of all Migrant Workers and their Families (ICRMW).
Thank you. END
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